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LETTER FROM THE EDITOR-IN-CHIEF 

Dear Reader, 

As this unique academic year comes to a close, the Editor-in-Chief is proud to 
present the Spring 2021 edition of the Undergraduate Law Journal of Florida 
Atlantic University. Despite the fully virtual learning environment and the 
challenges that were brought about by the worldwide COVID-19 Pandemic, 
this year 's edition contains some of our most interesting and creative 
submissions to date. 

This year's Tenth Anniversary Special Edition celebrates the Journal's first 
publication and establishment a decade ago in 2011. Since being originally 
founded in the College of Business at Florida Atlantic University, the 
Undergraduate Law Journal of FA U continues to expand and flourish across 
the collegiate environment. 

This Special Edition marks a new period of development for the 
Undergraduate Law Journal of FA U. The ever-growing interest and awareness 
for legal writing has contributed to our continually increasing membership, 
especially as we see the emerging number of contributing authors to the 
Journal, empowering our mission of enriching the academic life of students. 

Without your readership and support, alongside the work of our incredible 
officers, faculty, and editorial staff, this journal would not exist. I hope you 
enjoy reading our Spring 2021 edition, and we look forward to your continued 
readership of the Undergraduate Law Journal of Florida Atlantic University. 

Sincerely, 

Sayd Hussain 
Editor-in-Chief 
Undergraduate Law Journal 
Florida Atlantic University 

3 


